
Minutes of TYWARDREATH AND PAR Parish Council Environment Committee held on Thursday 

18th June 2020 at 6pm via Zoom 

Minutes taken by Cllr Taylor 

Present Cllr Taylor Chairman), Cllr Page, Mr Kevin Rouse (Allotment Association), Cllr Mrs C Wildish 

(ex officio) 

1. To receive apologies for absence        Cllr A Wildish 

2. Declaration of Interests 

a. Pecuniary                                                None  

b. Non-Registerable                                   None  

c. Dispensations                                         None   

3. Public Questions                                   None 

4. To approve the Minutes of the Meeting held on 20th February 2020    

Proposed Cllr Page, seconded Cllr C Wildish. RESOLVED 

5. Review Budget 2020/2021           

Review deferred.  Cllr Taylor to obtain and examine budget and distribute as appropriate. 

6. Bus Shelters                

No update 

7. Allotments      

Kevin Rouse gave the following report.  

A challenging time, thanks to Sally (Parish Clerk) for two notice boards.  Another board wanted for 

Glenview, Cllr Wildish suggested Kevin contact Cllr Andy Virr requesting funding (£200) 

Flooding at Glenview, CC Highways have been asked to view and suggest/provide a remedy.  Kevin 

to contact Cllr Andy Virr for help and advice. 

Digger work required to complete communal plot. 

Cllr Page, Cllr A Wildish and Kevin Rouse will have a walkabout individually to avoid Covid-19 issues.  

Cllr Taylor is sheltering and cannot participate. 

Risk assessment has been carried out for Allotment Association members.  Kevin asked whether the 

30% plot holders who are not Association members should have a separate risk assessment.  

Committee agreed there should not be two different assessments for the same allotments.  Kevin 

too circulate the existing risk assessment for comment. 

Cllr Taylor agreed to review the budget to see what funds may be available to meet Kevin’s requests. 

8. Floral Displays in Tywardreath & Par    

Request received from Sonia Kline for parish funding for compost and plants to improve the planters 

in Moorland Road, Par. 



Cllr Taylor proposed, Cllr Page seconded and it was RESOLVED that up to £100 be provided for the 

planters, subject to there being provision available in the budget.  

The committee members noted that this does not improve the street scene elsewhere in the parish 

but the request was for Par alone. Other areas could be considered in due course. 

9. Footpaths 

Regardless of the Tywardreath Trotter cancellation the paths will still require cutting.  Cllr Page 

proposed, Cllr Mrs C Wildish seconded and it was RESOLVED that the Parish Clerk should arrange this 

at the appropriate date.       

10. Reports from Members – at the discretion of the Chairman     

None 

Date of Next Meeting – to be confirmed 

Meeting Closed  


